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National Association of
- Biology Teachers

August 7, 2014

Principal Cindy Montoya

New Mexico School for the Arts
275 E. Alameda Street

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Principal Montoya,

Lis my pieasure to inform you that Acaciz McComibs has been named the 2014 cecipient of the Outstanding
Biology Teacher Award (OBTA} for New Mexico. Every year, the National Association of Biology Teachers
(NABT} attempts to recognize an outstanding bioiogy educator (grades 7-12) in each of the 50 states;
Washington, DC; Canada; Puarto Rico; and overseas termitories. Thank you for providing the administrative
support and academic ciate that cultivates outstanding science teaching. You shouid he proud of your
staff and your ability fo create opportunities for excelience in life science education,

As partol the award, Ms, Acacta McCombs wili receive o complimentaiy ane-year membarship ta NABT,
and a gift certificate from Carcfina Biolegical Supply Company. In addition, a local NABT sepresentative wit

present an award certificate to both s McCambs and NM School for the Ars. | hope tat you wil digplayy
visir schaot certificate proudiy,

in-addition, all recipients of the 2014 OBTA will be nonored at & sputial funcheon on Satirrday Novembar
15th, at the NABT Professional Development Conference baing heid Novemnber 12 - November 15 in
Cleveland, Ohic. We encourage you (o support Ms. Acagia McCombs's participation at the NAST
Conference to not only aitend the luncheon, but to experience the entirety of programming. We are
confident that Ms. McCombs will share & wealth of inforinatiors gained at the conference that will nrich your
entire leaning community. -

- We wish you ard your faculty members well in your future adiicational endezvors and thank you again for

your support of Acacia McCombs.

Sincerely,
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Jaclyss Reeves-Pepin
Executive Director-NABT

Tel: 1.888 NABT x 102

Email: jreevespspin@nabt ory
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August 15, 2014

Cindy Montoya, Superintendent
NMSA Charter School

New Mexico Schoo! of the Arts
275 East Alameda Street

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Ms. Montoya,

Fhad the great pleasure a month back of visiting your schoot and collaborating with Joey Chavez and his
team of teachers at NMSA. it was wonderful to be back in your state, and my wife and [ had a fantastic
time discovering Santa Fe and the surrounding areas together. | owe you real thanks for that.

More to the point, | once again found Joey and the faculty to be first-class teachers who put the
students first in every consideration. They were open, passionate, dedicated, and ambitious, and my
only regret is that we didn’t have another day to explore and imagine an idea! theatre program. That
said, | feel confident we wrung those two days for all they had. it has been awhile since we have done
that kind of selfless, exhaustive inventory in my own Drama program, and the experience convinced me
to apply the same kind of scrutiny here Upen my return. | have Joey to thank for that,

Please accept my heartfeit gratitude for your part in this enterprise. From the very beginning, | was wel|
taken care of and could focus intently on the mission of the retraat. | lagk forward to sharing strategies
and goals up the road, and am always here as a resource for the New Mexico Schoof of the Arts.
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Daniel Murray
Drama Chair
South Carolina Governor’s School for the Arts and Humanities

dmurray@scgsah.state.sc.us



